
Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counse l 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N .W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fh fa .govc 
Subject Line: R1N 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry R1N 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard : 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please cons ider thi s letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Mak ing and Request for 
Comments (RlN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 I 0 by the FHF A. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA ind icates that it will not cons ider supporting manufactured home 
persona l property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions offamilies would not 
even have access to the American goal -and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA' s 
initial decis ion to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
den ies milli ons of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in thi s market is critical not only to ensure opportunities fo r homeownership, but also to prov ide 
financing for buyers when ex istin g homeowners need to sell their homes. Market va lues for resa le 
manufactured homes are severe ly depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many fami lies like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for fa mily, hea lth, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
seve rely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land- lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to add ress personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefu lly underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live ill manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
perso nal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 

~y(f1th~ 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington , DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RJN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RJN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream- of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 



· -. 

Mr. Alfred M. Poll ard, General Counsel 
Federal Housi ng Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N. W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@ fil fa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured /-l ousing Industry R1N 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Mak ing and Request fo r 
Comments (R1N 2590-AA27) released June 7, 20 10 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manu factured home 
persona l property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposa\. Manu factured housin g is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of fa milies would not 
even have access to the American goal -and dream - of owning a single-fa mily home. FHFA' s 
in itial decis ion to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportun ity for homeownershi p. 

Access to a persona l property loan is already very diffic ult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in thi s market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existin g homeowners need to sell their homes. Market va lues for resa le 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of availab le financing, and 
many fa milies li ke mine have been hurt as a resul t. In many cases, fa milies that needed to move 
for fa mily, health, job, or economi c reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of avail able financ in g. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economica lly 
viable institutions and that adequate consum er protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housi ng and the 10.8 milli on Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and prod uctive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underser;ed markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fail s to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner , I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you fo r your consideration of these comments. 



---
Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2S90-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHF A. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Sincerely, 



.. 

Mr. Alfred M. Po ll ard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N. W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa .20ve 
Subj ect Li ne: R1N 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured I-[ousing Industry RlN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

[ am one of the roughly [0. 8 milli on people who own and live in a manufactured home and res ide 
in a manu fac tured home [and-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterpri se Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RfN 2590-AA27) re leased June 7, 20[0 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. [ am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manu factured housing, millions of fa milies would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a sing[e-fa mily home. FHF A's 
initial decis ion to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportuni ty fo r homeownership. 

Access to a persona l property loan is already very dif fi cult to obta in, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportuni ties fo r homeownership, but also to prov ide 
financing fo r buyers when existing homeowners need to sell the ir homes. Market va lues fo r resa le 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of ava il able financing, and 
many fa milies like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, fa milies that needed to move 
for family, hea lth, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lac k of ava ilable financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the va lue of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build . 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain econom ically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in pl ace. But FI-IFA and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viab le 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fa ils to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the abili ty to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home commnnities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I nrge FHF A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your considerati on of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Strect, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington , DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@tllfa.gove 
Subject Line: R.IN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (R1N 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHFA indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain , so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable in stitutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHFA and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHF A to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 
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Re: Du ly to Serve Man u!:, lured Housin g Industry R I '~ 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Poll ard: 

I am one of lhe roughl y I (I V \\1 illion people who own and li ve in a manu factured home and reside 
in a manufactured home I I-lease commun ity. Please consider thi s letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to SenT lerserved Markets Notice o f Proposed Rule Makin g and Req uest for 
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In its proposed rule, FI-II:. 'n cl ieates Ihat it will nol e(,nsider supporting manufactured home 
persona l propelty loans. I 11 adverse ly affecled by Il. is proposal. Ma nu factured housing is a key 
segment of the housing \\1 : ,·ke!. Without manufaeture,1 housing, millions of famili es would not 
even have access to Ih e II , 'eriean goal - and dream - .) /' ownin g a single-fam ily home. FHFA 's 
initial decision to exelu('c' " rs0nal propelty lend ing l ,lI1s ici erations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
deni es millions of }\ rt l 'Ti ...; lhe opportunity fo r hOll i-.:ownership . 

Acces~ to a person:l1 PI" . 
in th is market is criti L: d. 

financ in g for buyers \V1l 'I 

manu fCl ctured homes :11", ' 

many families li ke mil le II 

fo r fa l)) ily, health, job. ('I' 

to the lack ofavail ablc: Ii· 
severely reduce th e , ... ', 
build. 

A s a t:l xpayer, I appl"l' . 
viable instituti ons a ll d I 

also h:lve an obligatioll 
curren' Iy reside in Ill: l' .. 

housing industry stal l(; 

the PI', posed rule ill" , 
progr:l ll1 s that also :-'L'r 

The p roposal by F il l 
live i ll l11 anufactll rt' t! " 
honH'owner , I urgl: J 

perso ll al property I, 

Thank you fo r your l' 1 '1'1 

Sineedy, 

.. ' loan is already very di r ieult to obta in , so part icipation by the GSEs 
,,[y to ensure opportuni l.cs for homeownership, but also to provide 

si'ling homeowners need 10 sell their homes. Market va lues for resale 
LTC Iy dep ressed loday be,' ause of the lack of ava il able financing, and 

.'C been hu rt as a resul t. In many cases, fa milies th at needed to move 
'onomic reasons have beel. unable to sell the ir homes at any price due 
lc in g. Denying liS tin a nc. lI g opportunities is unfa ir a nd can 
,f "' Y hOlll e. It ca n destr ,, ), equity many have worked so hal'll to 

L' concern s rai sed by FI !.: i\ 10 ensure the GSEs remain economically 
luate consum er proleel ions are in pl ace . But FHFA and the GSEs 

r\e manu factured housin '. and the 10.8 million Americans that 
'.c·d home land-l ease eOI!. ll1un iti es. I beli eve the manufactured 
v 10 add ress persona l Pro i'CrlY lending issues identi fied by FHFA in 
nt ive and productive mal ,ller th at resul ts in economi cally viab le 
. woe fu lly unclcrscrvccl il Jarkets. 

. 10 ser ve th e fa milies " lJO enj oy the benefits and the abil ity to 
... :llId manufactu red hOlll e communities. As a manufactured 
I) :I IlIC IHI it s proposed r. ilc to also consider manufactu red home 

., \'1 or th e GSEs d uly (.) se rve. 

,Il ion o f these COll1 ments. 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, :s- J r? ~ I J 
{/7/~ fK..,. U7 /..5 cJ~ 

I'~ 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHFA fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counse l 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N .W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@ fllfa. gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2S90-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RlN 2S90-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2S90-AA27) re leased June 7, 20 I 0 by the FI-IF A. 

In its proposed rule, FI-IF A indicates that it will not consider suppOlting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by thi s proposa\. Manufactured housin g is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, milli ons of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA' s 
initial dec ision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for hom eownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critica l not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financin g for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to se ll their homes at any price due 
to the lack of ava ilable financing. Denying us financing opportunities is nnfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHFA to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable instituti ons and that adeq uate consum er protections are in place. But FI-IF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured hous ing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lendin g issues identified by FHFA in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viab le 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@fhfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2S90-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHF A's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health, job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for y~/ji:1~t7f th 

Sincerely, 1t'J'¥' Z (. 
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comments. 
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Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@thfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, 



Mr. Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
1700 G Street, N.W. Fourth Floor 
Washington, DC 20552 
EMAIL: RegComments@tbfa.gove 
Subject Line: RIN 2590-AA27 

Re: Duty to Serve Manufactured Housing Industry RIN 2590-AA27 

Dear Mr. Pollard: 

I am one of the roughly 10.8 million people who own and live in a manufactured home and reside 
in a manufactured home land-lease community. Please consider this letter as a response to the 
Enterprise Duty to Serve Underserved Markets Notice of Proposed Rule Making and Request for 
Comments (RIN 2590-AA27) released June 7, 2010 by the FHFA. 

In its proposed rule, FHF A indicates that it will not consider supporting manufactured home 
personal property loans. I am adversely affected by this proposal. Manufactured housing is a key 
segment of the housing market. Without manufactured housing, millions of families would not 
even have access to the American goal-and dream - of owning a single-family home. FHFA's 
initial decision to exclude personal property lending considerations from the GSEs' duty to serve 
denies millions of Americans the opportunity for homeownership. 

Access to a personal property loan is already very difficult to obtain, so participation by the GSEs 
in this market is critical not only to ensure opportunities for homeownership, but also to provide 
financing for buyers when existing homeowners need to sell their homes. Market values for resale 
manufactured homes are severely depressed today because of the lack of available financing, and 
many families like mine have been hurt as a result. In many cases, families that needed to move 
for family, health,job, or economic reasons have been unable to sell their homes at any price due 
to the lack of available financing. Denying us financing opportunities is unfair and can 
severely reduce the value of my home. It can destroy equity many have worked so hard to 
build. 

As a taxpayer, I appreciate the concerns raised by FHF A to ensure the GSEs remain economically 
viable institutions and that adequate consumer protections are in place. But FHF A and the GSEs 
also have an obligation to serve manufactured housing and the 10.8 million Americans that 
currently reside in manufactured home land-lease communities. I believe the manufactured 
housing industry stands ready to address personal property lending issues identified by FHF A in 
the proposed rule in a substantive and productive manner that results in economically viable 
programs that also serve these woefully underserved markets. 

The proposal by FHF A fails to serve the families who enjoy the benefits and the ability to 
live in manufactured homes and manufactured home communities. As a manufactured 
homeowner, I urge FHFA to amend its proposed rule to also consider manufactured home 
personal property loans as part of the GSEs duty to serve. 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 

Sincerely, ~~ I~ 0. .a 


